The original documents are located in Box C14, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 2/28/1975" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

F623

THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN.

THE WHITE HOUSE

INFORMATION

WASHINGTON

February 28, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

FROM:

JIM CAVANAUGH

SUBJECT:

Social Security Advisory Council Financing

Recommendation

Attached is a letter from Allen Wallis, Chairman of the Social Security Advisory Council, in response to your inquiry of Alan Greenspan as to why the Council will be recommending general fund financing for Medicare rather than an increase in the amount of earnings subject to the payroll tax.

The Council's principal reason for not increasing to \$24,000 the earnings subject to the payroll tax was their fear of the depressing effect this would have on savings and productivity. Furthermore, Dr. Wallis says raising the tax base would be only a temporary solution to the system's financing problems, for future retirees will be receiving higher benefits because of their higher average covered earnings.

Finally, because a majority of the Council believes that social security should be financed by the payroll tax, they are recommending that benefits not related to earnings be financed from general revenues. By removing Medicare, they feel that not only will that principle be maintained but also that the present payroll tax level will be sufficient to finance social security for some time.

Dr. Wallis also notes that the Council's final report will be submitted in several days. At that time we will review the report through the Domestic Council system and prepare options for you to consider.